Joint ASTI – TUI Agreement regarding election of Teacher

Representatives on Board of Management in Community Schools
The Executive committees of the ASTI and the TUI have agreed to co-operate in the election of teacher representatives to Boards of Management in community schools.  Where both unions have at least 25% each of total teaching staff in the school, each union shall hold its own internal election to nominate one candidate for subsequent election to the Board of Management.  Both Unions will then support their own and the other unions candidate at the staff elections.

Total union membership includes all eligible union members working in the school working in the school at the time of the election.

Each union’s candidate will be nominated for the Board of Management elections.  Members of both the ASTI and the TUI will vote for both union candidates only.

Both Unions are agreed that where there are more than two candidates (i.e. where a non-Union or “unofficial” candidate is nominated) the Unions should seek to have the staff election conducted by means of a ballot paper with all candidates listed.  The simplest voting method in such circumstances is one where all candidates bar two are crossed out. 

In cases where, despite this agreement, more than two candidates are nominated to the Board of Management, all members of both TUI and ASTI shall vote in accordance with the terms of this agreement.

In schools where one union has less than 25% of the total teaching staff, the majority union, at its own meeting, shall determine the two candidates to be nominated as teacher representatives to the Board.  Members of the minority union shall not, in these circumstances, nominate any teacher for election to the Board of Management.  

Nothing in this agreement prevents members of either union agreeing to one representative per union.

The ASTI and TUI have agreed to review the operation of this arrangement at the end of the current three year election period. 

Newly established schools: first Board of Management in newly established schools.  It is recommended there should be a representative of either union on the Board of Management.
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